Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 3rd March 2014 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell

Allen 


Forrester
Locke

Paxton
Sinclair

Smith 


In attendance:

DC Roache & CC Seccombe
Apologies:

Cllr Collier
Public 


14
Minutes from the meetings held on the 3rd and 10th February where agreed and signed.
	Declaration of interest – Cllr Paxton & Sinclair declared an interest in the rent review.
Actions from previous minutes
Rent review - E-mail from Sheldon Bosley which was read out by Cllr Sewell.  Need to investigate further.  Cllr Sewell will speak to all parties.   
Bus Shelter – Funding has been applied for but as yet we have received no response.
Flooding Smarts/Badgers Lane – Drain jet surveys came out to check levels and do calculations in Badgers Lane last week but we still do not have a date for laying the new storm drain.   CC Seccombe advised that it is in the budget and can be carried forward but they do not want to start work until the weather is better, early spring/late summer.   Smarts Lane has been brought up again but they have to carry this forward to the next financial year.   Cllr Paxton advised that there was no water standing in the gulley now.  Carry item forward.
Litter bins – DC Roache confirmed that the new bin was now in place.   The Clerk had received a call from a resident stating that in their opinion the bin had been put in the wrong place.  The Clerk had explained why the bin had been placed where it was but said that their comments would be mentioned at the Parish Council meeting. 

Curb Stones – CC Seccombe advised that they are going to replace the curb stones and the paving.   A picture of a brick had been sent and the work will be undertaken at the same time.   Warwickshire County Council can’t get quite the same colour.   The flag stones are also in a poor state and they cannot get those but would not be within budget.   Agreed that the flagstones should be left as they are.  However, Cllr Locke stated that another Parish might have suitable stones and he would investigate this.  Cllr Forrester also stated that the kerb stones need replacing on both sides of the road.

Post and Chain Link fence – Cllr Allen asked for this to be carried forward to enable him to obtain a cost estimate.  Cllr Smith queried whether people were actually parking there. Cllr Forrester said there were tyre marks and damaged curb stones.  Agreed to monitor this over the next few months.   Also felt that new curb stones would deter drivers
Bench by Windmill Way – Cllr Locke has examined all the benches.  The broken bits cannot simply be replaced.   All in need of some maintenance.  The notice board also needs replacing. Cllr Locke will get quotes for the next meeting?
Grit bins – have not been topped up.   CC Seccombe will follow this up.

Clearing away of road work signs – CC Seccombe advised that these had now all been removed.  
Livery Stables on Radway Road – DC Roache continues to speak with Stratford District Council Enforcement about this matter. 
Shipston Road Surface – The Clerk had written to Warwickshire County Council with Parish Council comments but had received no further feedback.
Shenington Hill Road – There were a number of issues relating to the Shenington Road. DC Roache has written to the neighbouring District Council and had received a response, which stated that the comments were noted but not to expect any major improvements.  Both DC Roache and the Parish Council felt the response was rude.   
The Clerk had written to Compton Estate asking them to provide trash screen where the ditch enters the culvert.   As yet no response had been received but the Clerk will follow this up.
Planning Notifications Orchard Farm Nursery –DC Roache spoke to the officer about the lack of notification to neighbours regarding the solar panels.  Advised that the impact on next door neighbour was not necessary as great on the properties adjacent.  This has been noted by the officer and they will take more care next time. 
Speed Limits/Speed awareness – DC Roache advised that the volunteers had increased by 100%.   We now have two.   DC Roache will continue to pursue this.
Gritting Absence - CC Seccombe sent an email.  Warwickshire County Council advised that they had taken road temperatures and one day it was not below freezing but another day they did go out.
Willow branches at The Orchards – A letter has been sent.
Sports Field Track Repair - Cllr Allen advised that the track is in poor repair and needs to be patched.  Need to get a couple of bulk bags and patch this up.  Agreement was given to this.
Car Park Gate Access – Cllr Allen advised that the last people in the car park during the winter are the Fire Station Playgroup and they now have a key to lock this.
Gulley by School – DC Roache had mentioned this during the regular health and safety check and this will now be dealt with by the school maintenance person.

	Cllr Sewell
CC Seccombe

Cllr Locke/CC Seccombe

Cllr Allen
Cllr Locke

CC Seccombe

DC Roache

Clerk

DC Roache

Cllr Allen

	New Matters
Agenda for Annual Parish Meeting – All agreed that the draft agenda looked fine.  It was agreed to book the village hall for this event if this was available.
Cricket Festival – Regrettably the Parish Council insurance can only be used for activities that the Parish council are responsible for.   Cllr Allen suggested that the Sports Committee were spoken to.  It may be possible to use one of their insurance policies to cover this.   All agreed that the Cricket Festival was a good idea and efforts should be made to make this happen.

	Clerk

Cllr Allen

	Neighbourhood Plan – Chris Butchart read from Cllr Colliers update.  Ian George from English Heritage visit had visited the group and is happy to stay close during the Neighbourhood Planning process.  Chris went through the various work streams and said who the champions were for each stream.  Now have an outline detailed project plan.  Target date for completion either November 2014 or February 2015 but aiming for the earlier date
Website is ready to go and now in the final stages of testing.
29th March event booked in the Village Hall at 11 am.   Local MP and Chairman of the Parish Council are going to speak.   Boards around the village explaining the meeting and the Neighbourhood Planning process. 

Agreed the Clerk should send a letter to Gladman thanking them and accepting their offer of support. 
DC Roache had received a request from a Councillor in Southam asking for help in how to respond to help on Neighbourhood planning. Chris Butchart agreed to contact the Councillor.
Draft Core Strategy  – All Parish Councillors had previously received a copy of the consultation document.  Cllr Forrester gave a brief summary of the five options contained in the document.  DC Roache then explained the impact and some of implications of the options.

CC Seccombe mentioned not just the road transport but also the schools.  Only one non selective high school in Stratford.  For a new high school to be built you would need 6,000 houses.   The phasing of any housing developments will not be in one phase.

The Parish Council then debated the options taking into consideration the travel network and the other infrastructure issues.  They believed that further development in Stratford would have the potential to spoil the town both in relation to the infrastructure which struggles to cope now and from a tourism perspective, which economically the town is very reliant.

The villages did not provide a sustainable option due to the lack of public transport. 
Given the various considerations the Parish Council agreed that their first choice would be Gaydon, Lighthorne Heath and secondly Southam.  The Clerk was to advise the views of the Council to Stratford District Council
The Parish Council also urged members of the public to write in and comment on the draft core strategy by the closing date of Friday 21st March.
	Clerk

Clerk

	Planning Applications
For all planning applications the Chairman advised that the process would be, the applicant could speak if they wished together with any members of the public.   The Council would then debate the application and a vote would then be undertaken.

14/00291/FUL – Oaklands Stables, Tysoe  make no representation
14/00282/FUL – 9 Church Farm Court, Tysoe – Opened this to the public to the debate.   Member of the public said that this would have impact on the AONB.  It was out of kilter with the rest of the conservation location which it bordered.  They believed it would look out of place with the rest of the Church Farm Court development.  If the applicant was present they did not ask to comment.  Following the debate it was agreed that the Parish Council Strongly object to this. Very unhappy with the height being raised and believe that this is disproportionate in terms of bulk, scale and mass.
14/00446/FUL - New House Farm, Sandpits Road, Tysoe – A previous proposal had been put forward for 9 houses.  The new plans were for two houses.    
In summary the issues raised by the members of the public were: the conservation officer was against the scheme and advised that they did not agree with these plans. It was their belief that the conservation officer was against any house on that site. The whole area is within the conservation area.   Most of the houses on the neighbouring site are bungalows and these houses will be overbearing.   There are problems with flooding.   One of the few remaining greenfield sites within the conservation area of the village.   

Cllr Sewell made the point that the village has to take development somewhere within the village and we have been warned of this at the last planning committee meeting.   

Member of the public pointed out that the PC objected strongly to the application for 9 houses.  Cllr Sewell said that each planning application has to be considered on its own merits.

The applicant said that the proposal that you have in front of you is as a result of discussions we have had with the planners at Stratford District Council, following the previous application for 9 houses.   

DC Roache said that the conservation officer will only look at one aspect of the application.   The planning officer will make the decision once he has looked at the responses from all the interested parties.

Cllr Sewell said that his view was that if he lived in one of the existing houses he would rather have two houses than the nine. The two houses have been done in very good materials.   Not seeing the better places in the village yet and we are in danger of getting a reputation for being awkward.   Do not think we are going to be able to block development on this site forever.  

DC Roache would there be anything that could be done to make the development more acceptable?   

Cllr Forrester felt it is likely that this site will be developed at some point.  Furthermore he was surprised by the strength of feeling from the neighbouring properties and noted it but pointed out the developer has gone to quite some length to take on board the previous comments.  
Cllr Forrester asked about the flooding point raised.   Developer stated that 80% of the water will be used by the houses and the other 20% will discharge into either bore holes or into the back ditch but with all the trees it could go to the trees as soak away.   The only water being collected is from the roof but it will be less water flowing than at present.

Cllr Sinclair felt that Mr Jervis should be complimented on what he has actually done and Cllr Paxton agreed with this comment.

Queried whether the either sides of the old stone wall would still be present?  

In relation to the height of the houses, the developer advised that these are reflected in the neighbouring properties.  We have tried to take into consideration the windows so they are not overlooking the neighbouring properties.  A large amount of landscaping is proposed.

Cllr Locke reiterated his previous comment that the main objectors are always those closest to it.   Will have little impact on the village but a big impact on the neighbouring properties.

Parish Council agreed that whatever we do think we need to put in a clause for flooding and this should be investigated fully.  The tree planting also has to be adhered to.   PC will take a close interest in this and ensure that if it goes ahead it should be done according to the agreed plans.
The Parish Council then voted unanimously to support the development.
Other Planning Applications - Clerk mentioned that a planning notice had been received today for a development of 6 houses on the Orchard, Main Street, Tysoe and a further meeting to discuss this would be necessary.
	

	Receive & Consider any correspondence - 
A letter had been received from Cllr Forrester giving his resignation. This was read out by Cllr Sewell.  The Parish Council wanted to express their sincere thanks to Cllr Forrester for this work on behalf of the Parish Council.  
Cllr Forrester stated that we need to agree by May who will take over the three specific areas for which he currently has responsibility: the articles for the Tysoe Record, Flooding defences and the Broadband Project.
Letter from the lottery funding – Confirming that funding for the village website had now been sent.
Letter from Mr Jervis – agreed to carry this forward to next planning meeting.

	Cllr Forrester/All


	Financial Administration

The following payments had been agreed at the previous meeting but not signed off: 

  Gareth Attwell                                                                                       £375.00

Budgets – quotes for grass cutting of the village greens, verges and sports fields had been received from Thomas Fox and MFM Services.  Thomas Fox had held their prices and MFM Services had increased by 3% but these had not increased for 2 years  – Agreed that the contracts should be awarded to Thomas Fox and MFM Services
Lottery funding for village website had been received and the Clerk had held the first meeting with Stratford District Council.  
	

	Councillors’ Reports and items for future agenda
Cllr Locke advised that he had arranged a temporary fix of the notice board.  Asked for the Clerk to send a letter thanking Mr Tonque for acting so promptly.  

There is a bin in the playing field by the play equipment that is being used for dog mess.   Can this bin be removed?   This was agreed.  Carried forward to next meeting for action
Cllr Sinclair advised that the mulberry tree will be planted this week and branches have been cleared on the Church Wall.
	Clerk

	Public Participation
Can we have bigger notices on the playing field asking dog owners to clear up their dog’s mess?   This was agreed.  Carried forward to next meeting for action.
Member of the public queried whether the new gateway on the Lower Tysoe Road had permission.  DC Roache advised that this did have permission.

Closure of the meeting to the Public and press 21.00
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 7th April 2014.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 28th March 2014.   

Meeting Closed at 21.15

	Clerk

	Personnel Matters

Due to Inland Revenue requirements it was agreed that the Clerk should be moved to monthly pay.   The Inland Revenue payment of £42.00 and the Clerk’s monthly pay were agreed.

	


